# Hot Line Number 155 - 13 August 2020

#### Covid-19 Level 2

The following restrictions came into force at 12 midday on Wednesday and are in place till 11.59pm on Friday evening although this finish time and date could be extended.

- Keep your distance 2m when out and about or 1m if at a restaurant, bar or gym as examples.
- Table service will apply at bars and eateries
- Record your movements on the Covid-19 app by scanning the QR code displayed at most establishments. There is now a QR code displayed at the Burnside Bowling Club. Where an App is not used then sign it on the sheet at the club
- Wash your hands sanitise

#### Hallie's Farewell

Due to Covid-19 restrictions the family of Hallie have changed his "after match function" to a private affair. Please pass this change onto other persons who do not get this Hotline and you know were likely to attend.

# **Umpires Corner**

### Question (xxxii)

When measuring, skip 'A' accidentally moves a bowl with the end of the measuring tape. What should happen?

#### Answer

Opponent should put the bowl back to its former position. (Law 37.4.1)

### Question (xxxiii)

- (a) What is meant by the 'pace of the green'?
- (b) How would you determine it?

#### **Subscriptions**

Invoices have been sent to all members with a due date of August 31<sup>st</sup>. Subscriptions must be paid before members play in the first Interclub weekend

# **2020/2021 Programme**

The programme will be available by the end of August / early September. Members wanting to know what Interclub fixtures are scheduled can check this out by accessing the Bowls Canterbury website.

### **Sponsors of the week**



Auto Express – Give your car a real car wash @ 530 Harewood Road



Ainger Tomlin – Providing excellent business advisory, tax and accountancy services.

# Welcome to the 21st Century

It shows it is not to late to learn – Dougie Youl now has an email address. dougyoul89@gmail.com















**Avonhead Veterinary Clinic** 

Avonhead Pharmacy



### Club users

The Dog Team from the Customs Department will be using the premises again for dog on Thursday 13 August 2020.

The Elections are using the Dining Room as a Polling Booth from Monday 7 September to and including Saturday 19 September

Yes, you can vote and go to bowls in one trip!!

### Getting to know your Executive

A light-hearted look at our Executive – Today it is John De Freitas

#### **Brief Family Background**

Born in Cape Town, South Africa to Portuguese immigrant parents. Immigrated to New Zealand 1996 with wife Maggie and two young adolescent children. Married for 42 years and adult children live now in Melbourne. Learnt to understand the process of integrating change and cultures. So thankful and fortunate to be in New Zealand.

#### **Current Work Highlights**

Work as a Psychologist in private practice in Christchurch and manage a psychology centre. I am fortunate to love my work with people and the privilege that it brings.

#### **Playing Bowls**

This is my fourth year. Gave up golf after an injury and my son encouraged me to give bowls a go. I have walked past the club for over twenty years and used to wonder what it was like and at last walked in. Am enjoying the members, the bowls and the environment. Its competitive and skilful and like golf a short putt or bowl does not do the job.

#### **Book read**

Recently enjoyed reading Leonardo da Vinci by Walter Isaacson. Understanding what the back story is, gives me context. Enjoy biographies and documentaries.

### **During Lockdown**

Learnt about the value of the three FFFs: Family, Friends and Fluffies (animals). The need to do the obvious, slow down and connect with what is important. What choice and decisions we make when we have limited choices. Watched a lot of cooking shows with Maggie and enjoyed the food. Became proficient with Zoom.

#### On a Desert Island

The 3 DVDs: Some Like it Hot, The Gladiator, a Quintin Tarantino movie.

#### **Favourite Music**

The Eagles and Dire Straits. Triggers memories of fun chilled out Uni days.

### **Trophy Presentation**

A successful afternoon last Saturday attended by 70 - 80 members. Trophies were presented by current Life members and it was very special for the late Don Bisman's family to be there as part of the presentation party.

# **Bar Duty**

The roster for the following week is as follows:

Monday 17.August 4.00 to 6.00 pm - Lou Dent (also Shift Manager for the week)

Friday 21 August 4.00 to 6.30 pm - Keith Ovens Saturday 22.August 4.00 to 6.30 pm - Don Lyall

# Racing Cup Week Triples

Te Akau Racing have confirmed their sponsorship of the Racing Cup Week Triples